Reply to Question submitted by Councillor M Donegan

MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, 14^{TH} OF JULY 2022

Question submitted by Councillor M Donegan

"I will ask at the next meeting of the Cappamore/Kilmallock Municipal District for an update on the Nicker to Old Pallas Walkway, following the recently completed investigative works."

REPLY:

The Cappamore-Kilmallock MD office submitted a proposal for a new footpath from Old Pallas to Pallasgreen at the end of 2021 for consideration by the NTA for funding in 2022. This application has been unsuccessful to date. In the interim, the Roads Maintenance Team have skirted the existing verge to reclaim as much of the road surface as possible. This has resulted in the road surface being widened by up to 600mm. It is not possible to widen the road any further without the removal of existing roadside boundaries.

Trevor McKechnie Senior Executive Engineer 11th July 2022